INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR AUGUST 6, 2009
President Coby Cates called the meeting to order at 7:12.  Attending trustees were:

Peg Stecky, Phil DeLeo, Darren Butler, Bill Strader, and Ross Saunders.  Dennis Karuzas sat in for Vicki Karuzas.

Guests included: Jim Thompson, Mary Plewnarz, BillieJo Dains, Michale Anglemeyer, Melissa Ferguson and Keely Saunders.

Approval of Agenda - After a review of the agenda, Coby called for the approval of the agenda.  Phil moved to accept the agenda as submitted.  Bill seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Coby reviewed the minutes of the July 9, 2009 meeting minutes.  Bill made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, and Darren seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Coby asked Bill to present the treasurer’s report.  Bill reviewed the treasurer’s report showing an ending fund balance of $38614.09.  Coby moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Phil seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business      

Website update – Coby expressed frustration at being unable to find either domain name on the internet. Phil suggested we abandon either Cyndi Cozzi’s or Lucy Ellis’ domain name, and go with an entirely new domain name that Darrin Keaton can launch immediately.  After some discussion of several possible domain names, the board agreed on “InletIslandPark.com”.  Coby will contact Darrin To get this launched as soon as possible.  

Security update – Coby stated that he hired the guard to be in the park every day during the recent heat wave.  He believes the added expense was worth the cost to keep order in the park.  The board discussed concerns about the security guard performance over the July 4th weekend.  Dennis indicated Vicki had contacted the security company to review the performance of the guard on July 4th.  This guard will not be assigned to Inlet Island again. 

Coby suggested we need to have a placard to review with the guards as the come on duty, so they will have a clear understanding of their scope of work.  Dennis added it is also important that the guards understand how much authority and responsibility they are given.  Bill stressed that the guards need to apply the rules with no exceptions.  Dennis recommended that renters MUST submit a list of guests to Peg at least two days prior to their rented event.  That will give the guard the ability to determine who is an allowed guest.  Dennis also suggested we should not expect the guards to work for us at just one or two days a week.  Coby affirmed that there have been good reports from park users regarding the direction of the park conditions.

The Board talked about the incident of the non-member locked in the boat launch area that broke the gate when he used his truck to pull the gate open.  Coby will review the police report to determine the identity of the homeowner who let the non-member into the park.  He will then send a letter of warning to the homeowner.  

Tennis Courts – Ross reported that he has cleaned the courts surfaces, and primed the tennis nets posts in preparation for painting.  The next step is to pressure wash the playing surfaces.  Coby noted that both he and Mike Kennedy have pressure washers he can use.  He just needs to pick a date.  Dennis, Coby and Bill offered to help out when Ross is ready to complete the project. 

Playground Fence – Coby reported that the 3’ fence around the playground area has been installed.  BillieJo said now we have to discourage those people who think this fenced enclose is a perfect dog run.  She will bring a sign to state “No Dogs Allowed”.

Paint Clubhouse – Coby stated that he has rounded up lots of volunteers to paint the clubhouse and restrooms.  He asked for a suggestion of colors.  A consensus was reached to paint an earth gray, with burgundy doors and cream trim.  Coby will get a bid for paint costs.

Swim Area Ladder – Coby offered his thanks to Daisy and Ron for their initiative in taking on the task of repairing and installing the swim ladder that had broken off the dock.

Ecology Blocks - The Board reviewed options for an ecology block wall between the gravel parking lot and the tennis courts.  The project is estimated to cost about $2,600, however the board agreed to upgrade to a more esthetically appealing block for about $20 to $30 more per block.  This will still be much less than the cost of a rock wall.  Coby asked for a motion to move forward with the upgraded version of the block wall.  Bill made the motion, and Phil seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously.

Boat Launch Repairs – Coby reported that he has a few volunteers to help pour a new boat ramp.  He stated that he can get the concrete at cost.  Michale and BillieJo offered to assist with rounding up volunteers.  They will work together to set up a ramp-pouring party.

New Business

Floating Dock Safety – Melissa Ferguson told of witnessing several people slip a foot into the exposed gap between the sections of the floating docks.  She expressed her concern about how serious an injury could be sustained, and how easy it would be to fix the problem.  Bill will contact Cecil for help with covers for those gaps.  Melissa stated that her father may have some material that would work, also.

Boat Trailer Parking Lot – Coby reported that people are driving up and down the bank from the road to the graveled parking lot.  He suggested we find more boulders to fill in the spaces between the rocks already there.  Dennis added that we should have a crosswalk at the corner from the graveled lot to the main park area.  Phil will talk to the city engineer about the requirements for an official crosswalk.  Michale and BillieJo agreed to find help to pull out the fence between the street and the tennis courts.  

Boat Ramp Turn-Around – The Board talked about the importance of keeping vehicles off the lawn.  All agreed that there should be a barrier between the paved boat launch area and the lawn, but the barrier must allow for longer truck-trailer configurations ample room to negotiate a turn-around.  More discussion to follow.

Sign Upkeep – Darren reminded the Board that the large sign along 214th at the end of 64th still displays information about the island-wide garage sale in June.  Peg responded that Steve Levy has the equipment for changing the letters ton the sign.  Dennis will contact Steve to get our sign current.  

Bulletin Board Repair – James had volunteered to replace the Plexiglas in the doors of the community bulletin board.  To date the doors are not repaired.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:30.  The next board meeting will be on 9/3/09.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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